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NEPA Process

The NPS must follow the National
Environmental Policy Act (NEPA) of 1969 to
assure consideration of important issues. The
trail rehabilitation that is being considered at
Mammoth Cave will be analyzed during the
NEPA process.

As part of the NEPA process, the proposed
improvements will be evaluated in an EA,
which will analyze the potential environmental
effects of the proposed trail rehabilitation. This
analysis will consider impacts to topics such

as cave biota, threatened and endangered
species, water quality, cultural resources, visitor
use, and public health and safety.

Concrete pavers on the prototype trail installed

in the Historic Section of Mammoth Cave.

Project Details

Project Background

Approximately 12 miles of tourist trails in
Mammoth Cave were constructed by the
Civilian Conservation Corps in the 1930s.
The CCC crews widened tour paths and
used cave sediments to level the rocky
cave floor. Additional entrances to the
cave were created allowing for 3-4 hour
trips, versus 6-7 hour trips. Electric
lights were installed along tour routes in
stages between 1917 and 1965, and later
updated in 2005-2006. In recent years,
park staff have installed short stretches
of boardwalks and paving stone-paths as
prototype walking surfaces.

In 2000, cave visitation was ten times
greater than in 1934 when the CCC began
work in the cave. Except for limited
areas, there has been no rehabilitation or
upgrade of Mammoth Cave tour trails
since 1941.

Project Description

This project would reconstruct cave

tour trails within Mammoth Cave. Cave
passageways vary greatly in width, height,
slope, features, and humidity. Treatment
applied on the trails will be site specific.
In some places only minor changes

may be needed, while in others more
comprehensive solutions will be applied.

The new cave tour trails will:

+ Provide safer walking surfaces for
park visitors;

« Significantly reduce or eliminate the
impact of cave visitors (lint and dust)
on delicate cave resources; and

« Protect cave resources by keeping
visitors on defined trails and away
from sensitive artifacts.

The project includes reconstruction

of the trail surface, installation or
replacement of steps, upgrade of safety
rails, installation of lint guards along the
edges of the trails, and where necessary
installation of lights to provide a safe
walking area. The trail surface would
be reconstructed in many areas using

a combination of concrete pavers,
PolyPavement™, boardwalk, soilcrete,
and other suitable and sustainable trail
surface materials. The cave tour routes to
be rehabilitated would include:

+ Historic Tour route, plus Rafinesque
Hall and Gothic Avenue, and the
passage to River Styx;

«  Violet City Lantern Tour route;

*  Grand Avenue Tour route;

* New Entrance Tour route;

+ Adjacent passageways previously
used for public tours; and

+  Great Onyx Cave trails. v
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